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In Serpong we completed further refurbishment works as the front wall was 
deteriorating and the front gate fell apart. 
 
We have had issues finding a handyman due to new property developments 
in the area creating many manual labor jobs that are chosen oven our 
vacancy but we will persevere in our recruitment process and remain positive. 
 
Our headmistress has continued to carry out an excellent job. We are pleased 
to announce that from the money provided from the fee-paying students, the 
teachers have been able to receive an increased salary. 
 
We would like to 
further utilize the 
school in Aceh. 
We plan to work 
alongside a local 
charity that helps 
orphans to use 
the school in the 
afternoon as the 
current children 
only use the 
building for the 
morning classes 
(as per standard 
nursery school 
hours in 
Indonesia). 
 
The project would 
consist in 
providing activities 
for the orphans in 
the afternoon and build dormitories to provide a home for them. In order to 
carry out this project, the first step will be to finish the walls that surround the 
school for security and then start work on building further loos and bathrooms. 
A big thank you all for the money raised as this has enabled us to complete 
phase one of the project!  
 
 
Our head of the street children program in Bali is still working very hard. Two 
of the children have left the school unexpectedly (half way through the school 
year) as their parents were deported. Nevertheless, after a lot of hard work 
and administration, we managed to fulfill the difficult task of finding two new 
children to replace the other students. 
 

	
  



In Padang, we were approached by a school called Brilliant in order for us to 
help them with funding. After the usual background checks and thanks to your 
generous donations, we are very pleased that we were able to assist in 
paying the teachers salaries. As a result we have many happy children who 
can continue their schooling as the school would have had to close down 
without your help! 
 
Please continue to give generously. Every little helps in changing lives. 
 

 
Financial Summary Year ending 31st March 2014 

 
£ 

 
Income:  
Donations     19,290   
Gift Aid Refund             0   
Interest            28  
 
Total Income    19,318 
 
Expenses: 

            Donations to the ICA      10,000 
Account charge                  181   
Bank charge           20  
Web - Site costs            0  
 
Total Expenses       9,117 
 
Net Movement in Funds for the Year    9,117  
Total Funds Brought Forward   33,805 
Total Funds carried forward   42,922 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


